DRAFT –5/17/05
           FINAL –  

REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES

May 12, 2005
Introduction
1.  The regular meeting of the Gadsden School Board convened in open 

      session at 4:10 p.m. with President Luz E. Vargas presiding.  This meeting   
      was held in the Gadsden Administration Complex Board Room located on 

      4950 McNutt Road in Sunland Park, New Mexico.

Roll Call
      Board Members present were Ms. Luz E. Vargas, Mr. Gregg Martinez, and   
      Ms. Maria E. Saenz.  Mr. James Dino Anastasia participated over the phone 
      until the recognition reception took place approximately at 4:20 p.m.  Mr. 

       Fred Garza was absent. 
Pledge & 
2.  The Pledge of Alligiance was recited. Mr. Martinez read the mission state-
Mission 
     ment.  The GHS Naval Jr. ROTC Color Guard presented the colors.
Statement       
        
3.  Employee Retirement Recognition & Reception--Supt. Haugen thanked Lt. 
     Dickerson and the GHS Color Guard and said that they were just recognized 
     as one of the distinguished units in the U.S.  He said that when they get that 
     recognition it means they are one of the top 30% of all the ROTC Units across      

     the United States.  He congratulated them.  



     Employee Recognition Reception—Supt. Haugen said that employees are
being recognized tonight for being with the district for many years and to      

wish the retirees the very best. 


 

Ms. Browder, Assoc. Supt. for Human Resources said that the presentations are for those employees whose positive contributions to GISD are reflected by 20, 25, 30, 35 or more years of sincere and committed service to the District.  (At this time Mr. Anastasia got off the phone). Service pins were given out to employees with 20, 25, 30, and 35 years of service.  Retirees were given plaques.

Reports
           4.   Programs, Reports, and Correspondence



    A.  Superintendent



          1.  Take Ten for Your Schools—Riverside Elem. Presentation—Mr. 

  Valtierra and his staff gave a presentation on what they are doing at 
  Riverside Elem. to improve student performance in reading and math.



          2.  Dr. Karin Wyberg & Wanda Guzman—GMI & Nat’l Science—Dr. 

 Wyberg and Ms. Guzman made a presentation on the Gadsden Math 

 Initiative and the National Science Foundation.  Dr. Wyberg and Ms. 
 Guzman talked about what the Gadsden Math Initiative is. Ms. Guzman 
 said that the GMI is a partnership with Gadsden and the National 

 Science Foundation, and NMSU.  She said this foundation provides 
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about $5 million to work with teachers in school districts to improve 

their instructional strategy and skills to improve student proficiency in 

math and science.  They spoke about test results and the Golden Nugget 

Award.

             Supt. Haugen congratulated Jose Reyes who had a student he took to the 

Spanish Spelling Bee in Albuquerque.  The student is Leslie Ortega an 

8th grader at Gadsden Middle School, and she took 2nd place in State.  

Supt. Haugen expressed his congratulations to Leslie on his behalf and 

on the Board’s behalf.    
 

Supt. Haugen said he has a letter from the NM Council of International 

Reading thanking Ms. Genevieve Chavez, Asst. Principal at STHS, for 
the outstanding work she has done in working in reading programs and 
initiatives at Santa Teresa High School.  She received an award of $100 
for the school in support of what Ms. Chavez is doing with the reading 
efforts at STHS.  

Supt. Haugen said he received a letter from Senator Bingaman regarding 
the meeting Mr. Haugen had with Senator Bingaman and the DABCC in 
regards to the progress of the Bridge Program which is a joint venture 
between Gadsden and the DABCC where several Gadsden students are 
taking dual credit courses in manufacturing.  Supt. Haugen said that 
Senator Bingaman funded this program and was very pleased of the 
cooperation between Gadsden and DABCC.

Supt. Haugen said he received two letters from Doña Ana County Teen 
Court regarding the program titled, “Every Fifteen Minutes” that was 
held at GHS.  They thanked Mr. Foster, Mr. Saenz, GHS staff and every-

one involved for the tremendous effort in making this program a success.  
Supt. Haugen congratulated all the people that participated in this effort.  
Supt. Haugen showed the Board a plaque from the Association for 
Career and Technical Education.  This is an Award to the District for 
enrolling 100% of the staff in Career in Technology at GHS where they 
will be receiving training and different methodology as far as teaching 
technology components to students.  
Supt. Haugen announced that GHS received the Inspiration Award from 

the College Board for significant improvement in SAT performance, 

participation ACT, Honors Courses, AP Courses, etc.  GHS was 

recognized as one of the three high schools in the United States to 

receive this award.  He congratulated Mr. Foster, Principal and his staff.

Supt. Haugen reminded everyone of the graduations that will take place 

Friday night and Saturday.

Board Pres. 
      B.   Board President’s Report—Pres. Vargas welcomed everyone to the 
Report 

Board meeting.  Pres. Vargas presented the Student Achievement Award 

to Ms. Susan Yturralde, Principal of Desert View Elem.  Pres. Vargas 

also thanked Mr. Valtierra and his staff for their presentation to the 
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Board.  Pres. Vargas also spoke about the Single Member Board Meeting at the DABCC in Las Cruces where they voted on the floating of $7 million worth of bonds.  Pres. Vargas thanked Mr. Foster for receiving the Inspirational Award.  

Board 

      C.   Board Member—Mr. Anastasia arrived approximately at 6:00 p.m.  He 

Members

thanked everyone for what they have done for the school District.



Mr. Martinez thanked everyone who made a presentation, Ms. Browder, 

and her staff for Employee Recognition Reception.  He urged everyone 
to continue working as a team.

Ms. Saenz congratulated all the recipients of service pins for years of 

service and wished the best to the retirees.  She thanked everyone for 

their dedication and what they do for the district.
  She thanked Mr. 

Valtierra and Mr. May.
She congratulated Mr. Foster and GHS.
She 

thanked Dr. Wybert and Ms. Guzman. 

Student Rep.
      D.   
Student Representative – Lizette Porras congratulated all employees that 

received recognition.



Pres. Vargas recognized Mr. Lowenberg for his induction into the El 

Paso Athletic Hall of Fame.

Modification
5.  Modification of the Agenda—Mr. Anastasia moved to approve the Agenda    

of the Agenda 
     as presented. Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion 
     carried unanimously.  
Consent
6.  Consent Agenda—Mr. Anastasia moved to approve the Consent Agenda as   

Agenda 
     presented.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion 

     carried unanimously.  

Open Forum
7.  Open Forum –  Several people spoke their disagreement with the Board’s 

     decision to require a GED or High School Diploma for substitute custodians 

     and substitute food service employees.  Ms. Archuleta suggested that a an 
     opportunity be given to these substitutes so that they can obtain the require-

     ments to work in the Gadsden District as substitute custodians and substitute 
     food service employees.
 8.  Action Items
District

      A.  Recommendations for District Daycare Centers – Supt. Haugen said that
Daycare

Ms. Garcia has looked into the District Daycare Centers and has made
Centers


some recommendations to solve the shortfall and operate on a positive 

basis in the future.  Ms. Saenz moved to accept the recommendations 

made by Ms. Garcia for the District Daycare Centers for next year. Supt. 

Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Ms. Saenz voted yes, 

Pres. Vargas, Mr. Anastasia, and Mr. Martinez voted no.  The motion did 

not pass.   Ms. Vargas requested that the Board have a workshop to 

discuss this item further.  Supt. Haugen said that the finance dept. has 
come up with a financial recommendation that should make the program 
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solvent so it is a matter of either operate the Daycare programs or dis-

continue the two Daycare Centers.  Mr. Anastasia recommended to keep 
all the recommendations submitted by Ms. Garcia and delete the change 
of the working days for the staff and delete one of the managers of the 
Daycare Centers and not to eliminate the days from 260 to 190 days. Mr. 
Anastasia made his recommendation in the form of a motion.  Supt. 
Haugen and Ms. Nava explained the need of a manager for the required 
structure of the Daycare Centers.  Supt. Haugen did not recommend 

approval of the motion.  Pres. Vargas and Mr. Anastasia voted for the 
motion, Ms. Saenz voted no.  Mr. Martinez did not vote because he felt 

he could not make a decision.  After discussion, Mr. Anastasia withdrew 
his motion.  Mr. Anastasia moved to table the District Daycare Centers.  
Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried 

unanimously.  This item will be placed on the Agenda of the Special 

Board Meeting set for May 17, 2005. 
NMSBA                  B.  NMSBA Board of Directors Large District Representative—Pres. Vargas
Board of
            nominated Mr. Anastasia to represent Gadsden at the NMSBA Board of

Directors 
            Directors as a Large District Representative. Motion carried unanimously. 
Policy IM
      C.  Policy IM—Graduation Requirements—Supt. Haugen said that the NM 

Graduation
           State Legislature put in a requirement for New Mexico History for ½ 

Requirements
           credit as part of meeting the graduation requirements.  Supt. Haugen said 

           that since Gadsden does not have ½ credits, this requirement will be made 

           a one credit course.  Ms. Saenz moved accept for review Polcy IM—

           Graduation Requirements.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the 

           motion.  Motion carried unanimously. 


 9.  Discussion Items

Tentative
      A.  Tentative Budget for Transportation Dept.—Mr. Chavez presented the

Budget for
             tentative budget for transportation and he explained development of this

Transportation 

budget.  This budget was presented for the Board’s review.

Dept.

All Attendance 
       B.  All Attendance Zones for GISD—Supt. Haugen said that there is a   
Zones for GISD

policy that says the Board needs to approve the Attendance Zones on a 

yearly basis for the upcoming school year.  Mr. Chavez said he is 

presenting all the attendance zones for the Gadsden School District for 

the Board’s review.  He said there are no changes other than what has 

already been presented to the Board and approved by the Board recently.

Tentative
       C.  Tentative Transportation Contract for 2005-2006—Mr. Chavez explained Transportation

the tentative transportation contract.  He said that the large item on this 
Contract for

contract is the to and from item that deals with the actual transportation 
2005-2006

services provided.  This is submitted for the Board’s review.
Closed
               10. Closed Session—Mr. Anastasia moved to go into closed Personnel Session 

Session

       Pursuant to 10-15-1, H-2, NMSA 1978 as amended for personnel actions and 

       evaluation of superintendent.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the 
       motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board went into Closed Session 
       at 8:00 p.m.
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Reconvened       11. Mr. Anastasia moved to reconvene in Open Session.  Supt. Haugen recom-
In Open                    mended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.   The Board 

Session                     reconvened in Open Session at 9:05 p.m. 

Administrative
Mr. Anastasia moved to present Mr. Ron Haugen a letter to inform the 
Leave
Gadsden School District that the Gadsden Independent School Board has 

decided to place Mr. Haugen on paid administrative leave effective 

immediately.  President Vargas, Mr. Anastasia, and Mr. Martinez voted yes.  

Mr. Garza and Ms. Saenz were not present to vote.  Motion passed 

unanimously.  
Adjourned         12.  Mr. Anastasia moved to adjourn the meeting.  Motion carried unanimously.  
       The Board adjourned the meeting at 9:06 p.m.

SUBMITTED BY:




APPROVED BY:

_________________________________

________________________________
Gregg Martinez, School Board Secretary


Luz E. Vargas, School Board President
